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Delray Kiwanis Delivers 150 Thanksgiving Meals 
    On November 23rd, Thanksgiving 
Morning, our club delivered 150 
Thanksgiving Meals to 25 families. 
Thanks to Peggy Kelleher, Dave 
Freeburn, Steve Rubin, Jay 
Alperin, Mark Scheinbaum,     

Mike Salem, Jill Arbetter, Gina & 
Bob Sablo, Pam & Joel Davidson, 
Reeve Bright, Jeff Rasor, and the 
Delray Beach Police & Fire Depts, for 
helping out. 

Drug & Alcohol Rehab For Women 
      Our program on 
November 8th was 
presented by Tammie 
Sellman, the Chief 
Development Officer 
for Wayside House. 
   Wayside House is a 

nonprofit comprehensive addiction 
treatment program serving women 
since 1974. Women, ages 18 and 
above, including pregnant women, 
receive all the services they need to 
recover and thrive, regardless of 
ability to pay.  
   More importantly, they have a wide-
range of therapeutic programs, 
complete with the latest therapies for 
treating drug and alcohol addiction 

and co-occurring conditions, including 
eating disorders. To enhance the 
experience and increase their success 
rate, based on the 12-step program, 
they offer a wide variety of holistic 
services from equine and art 
therapies, to yoga, meditation and 
parenting education. Through their 
Posner Career Center, they help 
prepare women for employment and 
help them find jobs. For more 
information go to 
www.waysidehouse.net 

 

Continues—See Thanksgiving, Page 12 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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   Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                                                                  

               Upcoming Birthdays:          

                        December 8 - Suzi Hayes  

           December 12 - Larry Schroeder 
                                - Russ Mager 

                                                              December 13 - David Freeburn 
                              December 26 - Bob Sablo 
                              

                            Wedding Anniversaries: 
                          December 18 - Rich & Carole Pollack - 30 years 
                                         

                      Membership Anniversaries: 
                  December 5  - Bob Barcinski - 39 Years! 
                        December 14 - Rob Long 
                                              - Russ Mager 
                                              - Michael Moschette 
                                              - Jeff Rasor 
                        December 24 - Michael Salem - 9 years 
                          

November 2nd Meeting “Finnegans” :  Everyone tonight put in for 
Andie DeVoe and the successful Witches Ride. Andie thanked all for 
the club’s support and the volunteers that helped out. Rich Pollack 
thanked everyone for their help and support for the upcoming PPP 
event. Pam Davidson was awarded “Lt. Governor of the Month” by the 
Kiwanis Governor. Bob Hayes enjoyed the 50th anniversary party and 
the great weather we are enjoying. Dave Freeburn is cheering on the 
Dolphins and Eagles. Scott Youngberg put in for the Texas Ranger’s 
first World Series championship. Steve Rubin wished Sally Schliefer a 
happy birthday. Everyone else was Just Happy. 

November 8th Meeting:  Terrence Moore is getting married on 
Saturday and several members put in for that. Everyone also 
congratulated the PPP team for their successful event (see page 8) and 
for Pam Davidson’s birthday. Rich Pollack thanked everyone for their 
help with PPP. Dave Freeburn, Bill Morse, Lynn Korp, Carlene 
Laseter and Bob Barcinski put in for Veterans Day. Mykal Banta was 
happy for the police winning their softball game. Bob Hayes thanked 
Ezra Krieg for reminding him to pay his bill at PPP. Russ Mager and 
Scott Youngberg are cheering on FSU against the Canes on Saturday. 
Jeff Rasor and Joel Davidson want the Canes to win. Peggy 
Kelleher paid for wearing a KC shirt at PPP, hoping the Dolphins lose. 
That will teach her, her Bills also lost that night. Believe it or not, 
Reeve Bright was speechless . Everyone else was JH. 

November 15th Meeting:  New Member to-be Diane Colonna put in 
for the 5K she ran with Ezra Krieg & Rich Pollack. Rich was happy he 
beat Diane & Ezra. Ezra had some extra dollars for Peggy Kelleher in 
mourning for the Bills losing again. Peggy also had fun at a family 
wedding, and put in for the true meaning of the 12th man. Bob Hayes 
is celebrating his 54th wedding anniversary. Larry Schroeder has been 
a member for over 23 years. Scott Youngberg put in for FSU beating 
UM and Joel Davidson thought Miami put up a good fight. Mykal 
Banta is happy for the Lions winning. Pam Davidson is starting a new 
Kiwanis Club in West Boca. Mark Scheinbaum put in for Veteran’s 
Day, Finnegan’s terrific staff and Terrence Moore’s wedding.  Dave 
Freeburn’s family is here for the holiday and Gina Sablo appreciates 
the hard work our club does. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

November 22nd Meeting:  Today we inducted new member Dianne 
Coloma. Everyone put in for her. Dianne is happy to be a member. 
Everyone also put in for Rich Pollack and the pie deliveries, and 
wishing all a Happy Thanksgiving. Jay Alperin put in for his 50th 
member anniversary and he survived another long trip. Bob Hayes is 
enjoying the weather. Terrence Moore survived his honeymoon and 
thanked everyone for their well wishes. Larry Schroeder celebrated his 
membership anniversary, and Steve Rubin put in for that as well. Joel 
Davidson is cheering on the Dolphins. Mykal Banta put in for the 
Lions and for the Library earning non-profit of the year honors. Peggy 
Kelleher wants the Gators to beat FSU and hopes the Bills can beat the 
Eagles. Dave Freeburn is rooting for the Eagles. Finally, Scott 
Youngberg declared “Gig the Gators!” 

November 29th Meeting:  Today the weather had temperatures in the 
low 60’s and many members were enjoying that.  College 
football is basically over and Peggy Kelleher was happy 
for that as her Gators suffered. Carlene Laseter was 
happy Kentucky won again and she had a great trip over 
the holiday.  

Continues—See Happy Dollars, Page 3 

 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
 Hail! President, Pro-Tem 
         of the Month! 
 

              ***** November ***** 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               
              Pam Davidson 
       Here are the upcoming scheduled PPOTM’s: 

            December - Bob Barcinski 

      January, 2024 - Reeve Bright 

              February - Joel Davidson 

                  March - Gina Sablo 

                    April - Jay Alperin 

                    May - Rich Pollack 

                   June - Bill Morse 

                   July - Mykal Banta 

               August - Peggy Kelleher 

         September - Steve Rubin 

    Thank You!       

   Our club made a $100 donation to the 
Beachkeepers in honor of Terrence Moore’s 
wedding on November 11th.  

 

   Great Job Andie DeVoe! The Witches ride 
benefiting the Achievement Centers raised 
$33,000. Wow!     

 

   Congratulations to the Delray Police Dept for 
their victory over the Fire Dept in their annual 
Guns’N’Hoses softball game.            
                 

   Pie-It-Forward     
   The Rich Pollack led initiative delivered 200 
pies on November 21st. All the proceeds 
benefited Meals on Wheels. Thanks to these 

members for helping: Bill Morse, Bob Hayes, Larry 
Schroeder, Ezra Krieg, Mike Salem, Andie DeVoe, 
Lynn Korp and Gina Sablo. 
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  The Delray Library Has It All 
   Our program on November 15th was 
presented by member Mykal Banta, the 
Executive Director for the Delray Beach 
Public Library. 
      There’s always something going on at 
the library. Here are a few of the services 
the Library provides: They bring the library 
to neighborhood schools and community 
centers with outreach programs. They are 

the only library in the state of Florida that provides a 
Lifelong Learning Institute. They provide over 4,000 free 
books to children during the summer camp reading 
programs. They offer meeting rooms (both large and 
small) for studying, lectures, programs and rentals.   
   They offer innovative after school clubs that include 
Weird Science, Robotics and 3D printing. They offer a 
state of the art recording studio for children to create 
audio stories, record songs, and narrate books. They 
provide assistance in resume writing, job searching, and 
public assistance programs. They provide a variety of 
new Technology Resources for children that include 
computers with educational programs, tablet kiosks, 
learning tech lab, and the interactive educational “cube”.    
   They have many adult programs and they provide 
dedicated librarians who support local businesses with 
information, research, and referrals. They offer after 
school homework help for children with friendly and 
knowledgeable staff and volunteers. They provide 
databases for learning languages, and reading ebooks, 
free of charge. They offer Ukulele Classes along with 
seasonal music programs including the Musical Matinee 
Program. 
   And yes, they offer plenty of free parking. Check out 
the Library today. For more information, go to 
www.delraylibrary.org.  
    

Research Your  
         Family History 
   Our program on November 22nd was 
presented by Marjorie Ferrer, 
representing the DAR, Daughters of the 
American Revolution. 
   The DAR is an organization with a 
deeply rich history while also being 
truly relevant in today’s world. More 
than 1,000,000 women have joined the 
organization since it was founded over 125 years ago. 
They became members to honor their heritage as well as 
make a difference in their communities across the 
country and the world.  
   Are you just starting out on your journey to discover 
your family roots…or are you one document away from 
solving a mystery of one of your ancestors? Wherever 
you are in your genealogical process, DAR is here to 
help. The DAR Genealogical Research System (GRS) 
includes free online databases containing information on 
Revolutionary patriot ancestors, descendants of those 
patriots, as well as the vast array of genealogical 
resources from the DAR Library.  
   DAR members come from a variety of backgrounds 
and interests, but all share a common bond of having an 
ancestor who helped contribute to securing the 
independence of the United States of America. Any 
woman 18 years or older, regardless of race, religion or 
ethnic background, who can prove lineal descent from a 

patriot of the American 
Revolution is eligible to join. 
For more information, go to 
www.nsdar.org. 

Happy Dollars (Con’t) - From page 2 

   Dianne Colonna likes the Steelers and Jeff Rasor likes the 
Cowboys. Reeve Bright was happy for the Dolphins and Eagles 
winning. Scott Youngberg continues to cheer on FSU. Turning to 
basketball, Bob Barcinski  is happy Purdue is #1 and Jay Alperin 
likes FAU at #13. Bob Hayes celebrates another birthday. Larry 
Schroeder likes the empty house after the holiday. 
Gina Sablo has a new granddaughter. Ezra Krieg 
thanked everyone who helped with the Thanksgiving 
deliveries. Pam Davidson doesn’t need hip surgery. 
Finally, Rich Pollack was happy to be a part of the 
“Blue Shirt” gang. 

    Boca Raton Bowl 
   Our program on November 29th was 
presented by Doug Mosley, the Executive 
Director of the Boca Raton Bowl. 
   The 10th Annual RoofClaim.com Boca Raton 
Bowl will be played on Thursday, December 21, 
kicking off at 8 p.m. in FAU Stadium in Boca 

Raton. The game will be broadcast nationally on ESPN and 
ESPN Radio and locally on ESPN 106.3. Pre-game promotions 
included the “Great Chefs Tailgate Showcase” and “Women 
Changing the Game” event. 

The public is invited to join in on all the pre-game fun and 
bring their families, friends and colleagues out to the pep 
rally featuring team bands, dancers and cheerleaders. The 
pep rally, held on the eve of game day at the Mizner Park 
Ampitheater revs up excitement in 
Boca Raton for the only postseason 
college bowl game hosted in Palm 
Beach. Our club has tickets for 
anyone wanting to go. See Peggy 
Kelleher for more information. 
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       Membership 
         Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

           Meet Our 
     Newest Member 

      
             Diane Colonna 
 
 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

   

 

 

   Diane was raised in a small town south of 
Pittsburgh, PA called Clairton. Her parents were 
Italian immigrants and her father worked for US 
Steel.  
   Diane graduated from Penn State University in 
1979 and moved to Florida. She got her Master’s 
Degree in Public Administration from FAU and 
subsequently worked for several local government 
agencies in South Florida. She was the Planning & 
Zoning Director for Delray Beach and also the CRA 
Executive Director until 2015. 
   Diane is now retired and enjoying her free time. 
She does a lot of baking, plays cards and plays 
Mahjong. She and her husband Jeff have 4 
children, ages 27 to 32. They have a second home 
in Portland, Maine, where they spend the summer. 
   Diane is grateful for the life she has and is 
looking for ways to give back. 

                 Welcome Diane! 

 

        

 

 

          
        Remember, This is The Formula:    
     Love being a Kiwanian. Love your club.   
            Share it with others. Live it.  
        Doing Good....     Feeling Good!    

 

 

 

 

    The Mail, Internet, or Telephone Order   
                     Merchandise Rule  
    (the “Rule”) applies to most things you buy online. 

   Here’s the upshot of the rule: 

• Merchants must ship your order when they say they will. If 
there’s a delay, they must tell you and give you two options: 
1) agree to the delayed shipping or 2) cancel and get a 
refund. 

• If you choose a refund, the refund must go back to the 
original form of payment. The merchant can’t give you a gift 
card or store credit. 

   The Rule requires that when a merchant advertises 
merchandise, there must be a reasonable basis for stating or 
implying that the merchandise can be shipped within a 
certain time. If the merchant makes no shipment statement, 
they must have a reasonable basis for believing that they 
can ship within 30 days. That is why direct marketers 
sometimes call this the “30-day Rule.” 

   “Reasonable basis” means that the merchant has, at the 
time of making the representation, such information as 
would under the circumstances satisfy a reasonable and 
prudent businessperson, acting in good faith, that the 
representation is true. 

   If, after taking the customer’s order, the merchant learns 
that they cannot ship within the stated time or within 30 
days, the merchant must seek the customer’s consent to the 
delayed shipment. If they cannot obtain the customer’s 
consent to the delay -- either because it is not a situation in 
which the merchant is permitted to treat the customer’s 
silence as consent and the customer has not expressly 
consented to the delay, or because the customer has 
expressly refused to consent – the merchant must, without 
being asked, promptly refund all the money the customer 
paid for the unshipped merchandise. 

   The “clock” on the merchant’s obligation to ship or take 
other action under the Rule begins as soon as they receive a 
“properly completed” order. An order is properly completed 
when the merchant receives the correct full or partial (in 
whatever form they accept) payment, accompanied by all 
the information needed to fill the order. Payment may be by 
cash, check, money order, the customer’s authorization to 
charge an existing account (including one the merchant 
created for the customer), the customer’s application to the 
merchant for credit to pay for the order, or any other 
method. 

   It is irrelevant when the merchant posts or deposits 
payment, when checks clear, or when the merchant’s bank 
credits their account. The clock begins to run when the 
merchant receives a properly completed order. 

   The Rule was originally issued in 1975 and covered mail 
and phone-based purchases. It was officially amended in 
2014 to cover internet purchases and to clarify the 
merchant’s obligation for providing refunds and refund 
notices to buyers.    

   To learn more about your consumer rights, visit 
Consumer Rights and Responsibilities at 
FloridaConsumerHelp.com 
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     Calendar Of Events  

    
December ???.......  Holiday Party  

January ??? .......... “On a Roll” Drive 

February 20 .....West Boca Club Chartered 

April 12-14 ......62nd Annual Delray Affair 
                             (Major Fundraiser) 

 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
These are the scheduled Programs for our meetings at 
the Delray Golf Club (Subject to change): 
 
12/7 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, December 7th, at 5:30 pm. 
12/13 Palm Beach Cultural Council  
12/20 Kiwanis Youth Protection Program 
12/27 New Years Wishes 

1/4 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, January 4th, at 5:30 pm. 
1/10 Care Giving Youth 
1/17 Quilts of Valor (Jim Chard guest) 
1/24 Project 22 
1/31 Sea turtles Adventures 

2/8 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, February 8th, at 5:30 pm. 
2/14 Gumbo Limbo 
2/21 Lighthouse for the Blind (Christina Morrison guest) 
2/28 Crisis of Education 

3/7 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, March 7th, at 5:30 pm. 
3/13 Tentative: Palm Beach Sports Commission  
3/20 Tentative:  Anne Gannon 
3/27 Sandoway House 

4/4 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, April 4th, at 5:30 pm. 
4/10 Police Appreciation 
4/17 Seniors for Seniors  
4/24 South Florida Water Coalition  

5/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, May 2nd, at 5:30 pm. 
5/8  Tentative:  Azul Fashion Art Design  
5/15 NEED SPEAKER 

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
         954-260-8838 if you have  
      a program idea for our meetings.  

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT    
               

               RECOGNIZING FRAUDULENT MESSAGES 

   Fraudulent e-mails and texts come in many styles and formats, 
but the one thing they all have in common is their purpose: to 
steal money and information from consumers.   These messages 
are designed to win a consumers trust by spoofing the identity of 
trusted, well-established organizations. They may appear 
legitimate by incorporating company brands, colors, or other legal 
disclaimers. Help protect yourself by becoming familiar with these 
methods of fraud: 
• Spam: Often referred to as “junk mail,” spam consists of e-mail 
messages that are unsolicited by the recipient and that target the 
recipient with direct mail messages. 
• Phishing: The term “phishing,” as in fishing for confidential 
information, refers to a scam in which the sender attempts to 
fraudulently obtain and use personal or financial information. 

   Legitimate organizations do not request payments, personal 
information, financial information, account numbers, IDs, 
passwords, or copies of invoices in an unsolicited manner through 
e-mail, mail, phone, or fax or specifically in exchange for the 
transportation of goods or services. 

   Awareness and recognition of fraudulent letters, e-mails, texts, 
and phishing attempts is vital to protecting yourself against theft 
and other related crimes. 

Common indicators that a message might be fraudulent include 
the following: 
• Design Flaws: Distorted or 
irregularly sized logos. 
• Poor Grammar: Grammatical errors 
and excessive use of exclamation 
points. 
• Misspellings: Incorrectly spelled 
words or links to altered websites (For 
example, modifications or variations of 
a legitimate website, such as 
www.ups.com website address being 
altered to 
www.unitedparcelservices.com). 
• Sense of Urgency: Alarming 
messages requesting immediate 
action, such as “Your account will be 
suspended within 24 hours.” or 
“Contact us immediately to claim your 
parcel or prize.” 
• Unexpected Requests: A request 
attempting to obtain money, financial 
information (e.g., bank account or 
payment card numbers), or personal 
information in exchange for the delivery of a package or other 
article. 
• Communication Gaps: An e-mail that does not provide an 
alternative method for communicating the requested information 
(i.e. telephone, mail, or physical locations). 
• Deceptive Link: A link contained within an e-mail that appears 
to direct your browser to a known, safe site but actually directs 
your browser to another location, potentially to an unsafe or 
fraudulent site. You can detect this by hovering over the link with 
your cursor. This causes the actual destination of the link to 
display in a pop-up, the lower left of your status bar, or other 
location depending on your e-mail client. It is suspicious if the 
actual destination does not match the address in the link. Also be 
suspicious of links containing numbers in place of letters, 
abbreviations, and slight misspellings in the link. 

   Fraudulent e-mails often appear to come from trusted sources, 
with the true sender revealed only through the Internet headers 
(not the same as the email headers). The Internet headers can be 
found through your e-mail system from within the e-mail, using 
various methods depending upon the e-mail system you use. For 
example, in Microsoft Outlook, this is accomplished by opening 
the e-mail in a separate window, clicking on the “File” tab and 
then choosing “Properties.” The internet headers will be shown in 
the box at the bottom of the window. 

   Visit Scams and Frauds at FloridaConsumerHelp.com for more 

information on phishing scams. 

 I came. I saw. I forgot what I was doing. 
Retraced my steps. Got lost on the way 
back. Now I have no idea what's going on. 
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   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    

          November 2 - Rich Pollack 

    November 8 - Steve Rubin 

  November 15 - Reeve (My pants are on) Bright 

  November 22 - Nick Coppola (Guest)  

  November 29 - Ezra Krieg 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

"Each day will be triumphant only 
when your smiles bring forth smiles 
from others." 

                              – Og Mandino 

  1. Fact or Crap - Girls of 
medieval times ate bizarre 
foods on St. Valentine's Day  

2. Fact or Crap - Some 
years before becoming the 
seventh president of the 
United States, Andrew 
Jackson killed a man in a 
duel.  

3. Fact or Crap - Known as the archetypal 
ghost ship, the Marie Celeste is often 
incorrectly spelled, Mary Celeste.  

4. Fact or Crap -  Aplomb, brise, and 
dessous are all terms used in bullfighting.  

5. Fact or Crap - Vitrics is the study of 
glassware.  

6. Fact or Crap - Hephaestus was the Greek 
god of fire and the forge.  

7. Fact or Crap - The great general 
Hannibal’s favorite horse was named Lecter.  
 

                  (Answers on Page 9) 

 
Think you know words? 

• Build your vocabulary with these 
new words and learn the meaning:  

1. (One’s bailiwick) One’s sphere of operations or  
       particular area of interest. 
2. (Law) The district or jurisdiction of a bailie or bailiff. 

 
Example Sentences: 
“I’m hopeless in the sciences, but 19th-century 
literature is my bailiwick.” 

“Ceramics are my bailiwick, but I’d like to take some 
photography classes this summer.” 

 

 

   Eating To Your Heart’s Content 
   Deciding to change your diet can feel daunting. It can 
be challenging to figure out which one is “best” for you. 
Many fad diets come and go, but a few have stuck 
around, the most popular being the Mediterranean diet. 
 
   The Mediterranean diet is more of a lifestyle shift 
toward healthier eating patterns. Modeled after 
principles of Italian and Greek cuisine, which have 
remained relatively unchanged since the 1960s, this 
diet may lead to lower rates of heart disease, type 2 
diabetes, and other chronic illnesses. The diet 
emphasizes eating more fruits, vegetables, legumes, 
nuts, seeds, fatty fish, whole grains, olive oil, and fewer 
meats and dairy products. The diet is flexible. 
Elimination isn’t the intention, but rather favoring more 
nutrient-rich foods over energy-dense ones. 

   Food is life, and healthy choices can help support a 
healthier life. While the Mediterranean diet could be a 
good option, no single diet will ideally fit everyone’s 
lifestyle, preferences, and health needs. So, discuss 
your dietary choices with your physician or registered 
dietitian first.                 Tip adapted from Mayo Clinic8 

   Bailiwick  (bālē,wik ) 
          Noun,  English, mid-19th century  

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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Krieg’s Korner  
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
month:  

November 2: 
1783, General George Washington issued his Farewell Address to the Army near 
Princeton, New Jersey. 
1917, British Foreign Secretary Arthur Balfour issued a declaration expressing 
support for a “national home” for the Jews in Palestine. 
1920, white mobs rampaged through the Florida citrus town of Ocoee, setting fire 
to Black-owned homes and businesses, after a Black man, Mose Norman, showed 
up at the polls to vote on Election Day; some historians estimate as many as 60 
people were killed. 
1976, former Georgia Gov. Jimmy Carter became the first candidate from the 
Deep South since the Civil War to be elected president as he defeated incumbent 
Gerald R. Ford. 
2000, American astronaut Bill Shepherd and two Russian cosmonauts, Yuri 
Gidzenko and Sergei Krikalev, became the first residents of the international 
space station. 
2004, President George W. Bush was elected to a second term and Republicans 
strengthened their control of Congress. 
2016, ending a championship drought that had lasted since 1908, the Chicago 
Cubs won the World Series, defeating the Cleveland Indians 8-7 in extra innings. 
2020, in the closing hours of the presidential campaign, President Donald Trump 
charged across the nation delivering a false allegation that the election was being 
rigged, while Democrat Joe Biden pushed to claim states that were once seen as 
safely Republican. 
2021, the Atlanta Braves won their first World Series championship since 1995, 
hammering the Houston Astros in Game 6. 
 Birthdays:  
 Political commentator Patrick Buchanan is 85.  
 Actor Stefanie Powers is 81.  
 Rock musician Carter Beauford (The Dave Matthews Band) is 65.  
 Actor Peter Mullan is 64.  
 Singer-songwriter k.d. lang is 62.  
 Actor David Schwimmer is 57.  

November 8: 
1793, the Louvre began admitting the public, even though the French museum 
had been officially open since August. 
1889, Montana became the 41st state. 
1923, Adolf Hitler launched his first attempt at seizing power in Germany with a 
failed coup in Munich that came to be known as the “Beer-Hall Putsch.” 
1935, the movies “Mutiny on the Bounty,” starring Clark Gable and Charles 
Laughton, and “A Night at the Opera,” starring the Marx Brothers, premiered in 
New York. 
1950, during the Korean War, the first jet-plane battle took place as U.S. Air 
Force Lt. Russell J. Brown shot down a North Korean MiG-15. 
1974, a federal judge in Cleveland dismissed charges against eight Ohio National 
Guardsmen accused of violating the civil rights of students who were killed or 
wounded in the 1970 Kent State shootings. 
2000, a statewide recount began in Florida, which emerged as critical in deciding 
the winner of the 2000 presidential election. Earlier that day, Vice President Al 
Gore had telephoned Texas Gov. George W. Bush to concede, but called back 
about an hour later to retract his concession. 
2011, an asteroid as big as an aircraft carrier zipped by Earth in the closest 
encounter by such a massive space rock in more than three decades. 
2012, Jared Lee Loughner was sentenced to life in prison without parole for the 
January 2011 shootings in Tucson, Arizona, that killed six people and wounded 
13 others, including Rep. Gabrielle Giffords. 
2016, Republican Donald Trump was elected America’s 45th president, defeating 
Democrat Hillary Clinton in an astonishing victory for a celebrity businessman and 
political novice. 
2018, tens of thousands of people fled a fast-moving wildfire in Northern 
California that would become the state’s deadliest ever, killing 86 people and 
nearly destroying the community of Paradise. 
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Alain Delon is 88.  
 Singer Bonnie Raitt is 74.  
 TV personality Mary Hart is 73.  
 Former Playboy chairman and chief executive Christie Hefner is 71.  
 Actor Alfre Woodard is 71.  
 Singer-songwriter Rickie Lee Jones is 69.  
 Chef and TV personality Gordon Ramsay is 57.  
 ABC News anchor David Muir is 50.  
 New York Yankees outfielder Giancarlo Stanton is 34.  

November 15: 
1777, the Second Continental Congress approved the Articles of Confederation. 
1806, explorer Zebulon Pike sighted the mountaintop now known as Pikes Peak in 
present-day Colorado. 
1864, late in the U.S. Civil War, Union forces led by Maj. Gen. William Tecumseh 
(teh-KUM’-seh) Sherman began their “March to the Sea” from Atlanta; the 
campaign ended with the capture of Savannah on Dec. 21. 
1937, at the U.S. Capitol, members of the House and Senate met in air-
conditioned chambers for the first time. 
1942, the naval Battle of Guadalcanal ended during World War II with a decisive 
U.S. victory over Japanese forces. 

1966, the flight of Gemini 12, the final mission of the Gemini program, ended 
successfully as astronauts James A. Lovell and Edwin “Buzz” Aldrin Jr. splashed 
down safely in the Atlantic after spending four days in orbit. 
1969, a quarter of a million protesters staged a peaceful demonstration in 
Washington against the Vietnam War. 
1984, Stephanie Fae Beauclair, the infant publicly known as “Baby Fae” who had 
received a baboon’s heart to replace her own congenitally deformed one, died at 
Loma Linda University Medical Center in California three weeks after the 
transplant. 
2018, the number of confirmed dead from the wildfire that had virtually 
destroyed the Northern California town of Paradise reached 63. (It would 
eventually total 85.) 
 Birthdays:  
 Singer Petula Clark is 91.  
 Actor Sam Waterston is 83.  
 Pop singer Anni-Frid “Frida” Lyngstad (ABBA) is 78.  
 Former “Tonight Show” bandleader Kevin Eubanks is 66.  
 Actor Jay Harrington is 52.  
 Actor Sean Murray is 46.  
 Pop singer Ace Young (TV: “American Idol”) is 43.  
 Golfer Lorena Ochoa is 42. 
 Actor Shailene Woodley is 32.  

November 22: 
1718, English pirate Edward Teach — better known as “Blackbeard” — was killed 
during a battle off what is now North Carolina. 
1906, the “S-O-S” distress signal was adopted at the International Radio 
Telegraphic Convention in Berlin. 
1935, a flying boat, the China Clipper, took off from Alameda, California, carrying 
more than 100,000 pieces of mail on the first trans-Pacific airmail flight. 
1963, John F. Kennedy, the 35th President of the United States, was shot to 
death during a motorcade in Dallas; Texas Gov. John B. Connally, riding in the 
same car as Kennedy, was seriously wounded. Suspected gunman Lee Harvey 
Oswald was arrested. Vice President Lyndon B. Johnson was sworn in as 
president. 
1967, the U.N. Security Council approved Resolution 242, which called for Israel 
to withdraw from territories it had captured the previous June, and implicitly 
called on adversaries to recognize Israel’s right to exist. 
1977, regular passenger service between New York and Europe on the supersonic 
Concorde began on a trial basis. 
2005, Angela Merkel took power as Germany’s first female chancellor. 
 Birthdays: 
 Animator and movie director Terry Gilliam is 83.  
 Actor Tom Conti is 82.  
 International Tennis Hall of Famer Billie Jean King is 80.  
 Rock musician-actor Steve Van Zandt (a.k.a. Little Steven) is 73.  
 Actor Jamie Lee Curtis is 65.  
 Actor Mariel Hemingway is 62.  
 Actor Mark Ruffalo is 56.  
 International Tennis Hall of Famer Boris Becker is 56.  
 Actor Scarlett Johansson is 39.  

November 29: 
1864, a Colorado militia killed at least 150 peaceful Cheyenne Indians in the 
Sand Creek Massacre.  
1910, British explorer Robert F. Scott’s ship Terra Nova set sail from New 
Zealand, carrying Scott’s expedition on its ultimately futile — as well as fatal — 
race to reach the South Pole first.  
1929, Navy Lt. Cmdr. Richard E. Byrd, pilot Bernt Balchen, radio operator Harold 
June and photographer Ashley McKinney made the first airplane flight over the 
South Pole.  
1961, Enos the chimp was launched from Cape Canaveral aboard the Mercury-
Atlas 5 spacecraft, which orbited earth twice before returning. 
1981, film star Natalie Wood drowned at age 43 while boating off California’s 
Santa Catalina Island with her actor husband Robert Wagner and actor 
Christopher Walken.  
2001, former Beatle George Harrison died in Los Angeles following a battle with 
cancer; he was 58. 
2017, “Today” host Matt Lauer was fired for what NBC called “inappropriate 
sexual behavior” with a colleague; a published report accused him of crude and 
habitual misconduct with women around the office. 
2021, a federal judge blocked the Biden administration from enforcing a 
coronavirus vaccine mandate on thousands of health care workers in 10 states 
that had brought the first legal challenge against the requirement. 
2022, Oath Keepers founder Stewart Rhodes was convicted of seditious 
conspiracy for a violent plot to overturn Democrat Joe Biden’s presidential win, 
handing the Justice Department a major victory in its massive prosecution of the 
Jan. 6, 2021, insurrection. 
 Birthdays: 
 Actor Diane Ladd is 88.  
 Composer-musician Chuck Mangione is 83.  
 Pop singer-musician Felix Cavaliere (The Rascals) is 81.  
 Actor Kim Delaney is 62.  
 Actor Don Cheadle is 59.  
 Actor Anna Faris is 47.  
 NFL quarterback Russell Wilson is 35.  
     

 AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his 
friends will be doing and Actor-comedian-celebrity judge Howie Mandel 
joins us, we hope that you will buy him a “Deal or No Deal” drink, as 
he is 68 years old today.    
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The 

   Our PPP Event on November 5th was a 
huge success. Everyone had a grand time. 
If only the Dolphins had won! The event 
raised $7,470, with the club netting 
$4,500. Thanks to the organizers Ezra 
Krieg, Peggy Kelleher and Rich 
Pollack. Also a big thanks to Andie & 
Michael DeVoe, Pam Davidson, Bill 
Morse, Dave Freeburn, Scott 
Youngberg and Mike Salem for their 
gameday help. Here are some pics: 
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    This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 
9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every  
                      number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

   Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                        (Answers on Page 10) 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

   www.delraybeachkiwanis.org 

 

   
 

   Answers..........   

 

1. Fact. The barrel burning 
celebration is called Hogmanay. 

2. Fact. Charles Dickinson insulted 
Jacksons wife, and Jackson 
demanded a duel of honor. 

3. Crap. The ship’s name was Mary  
                           Celeste. 

4. Crap. They are ballet terms. 

5. Fact. Vitrics is the study of all glassy materials. 

6. Fact. Myth has it he was deformed, which is why his 
wife, Aphrodite didn’t like him. 

7. Crap. There are no records of Hannibal’s equine 
favorites. 

Funny Quotes 
about Marriage ... 
 -- “Some mornings I wake 
up grouchy. Other mornings I 
just let him sleep.” — 
Unknown 

 --  “Marriage is like 
pantyhose. It all depends on 
what you put into it.” — Phyllis Schlafly 

 -- “Marriage is an alliance entered into by a man who 
can’t sleep with the window shut, and a woman who 
can’t sleep with the window open.”— George Bernard 
Shaw 

 --  “When a man opens a car door for his wife, it’s 
either a new car or a new wife.” — Prince Philip 

 -- “Marriage is a wonderful invention: then again, so is 
the bicycle repair kit.” — Billy Connolly 

 -- “Marriage: sometimes soulmates, sometimes 
cellmates.” — Rory Elder 

 -- “I think men who have a pierced ear are better 
prepared for marriage. They’ve experienced pain and 
bought jewelry.” — Rita Rudner 

   

                 

      If you have something for the newsletter,   
please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    

  esysy@att.net  ——Thank you                                                                  

I'm a multitasker. I can listen, ignore and 
forget all at the same time! 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
       
       2023-24 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                   Katrina Baranko 
                     Albany, GA 
 

        2023-24 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                     Prairy Riehl 
            Email: Prairy.Riehl@gmail.com  
            

        2023-24 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Pam Davidson 
          Email: g8rmomof2@gmail.com 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 5 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd  
       Boca Raton   
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
        Bru’s Room  
        1333 N. Congress Ave. 
       Boynton Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8:30 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2023-24 President:  Arlene Lewis-Marr  
               Email:  
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Joel Davidson 
            E-mail: jid310@bellsouth.net 

          Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

    Governor’s                                 
           Message            
     
       by Prairy Riehl 
         Florida Kiwanis Governor   
 

Thankful, Grateful,   
          Blessed 

   The cooler air and scents of pumpkin, apple, and 

cinnamon are making their way into our lives, as 

much as they can in Florida. Many of our clubs are 

especially busy during the holidays to share the joy of 

the season with kids and families who may be 

struggling to find that joy. Thank you for supplying 

food for families for Thanksgiving and preparing for a 

season of giving through December. I’m so very 

thankful for the service that you continue to give to 

your communities to bring a smile on the faces of 

children and families. I am also thankful for the 

amazing leaders who have stepped up this year to 

inspire the clubs, divisions, and the Florida District to 

become better each and every day as we meet the 

needs of kids in our communities. These kids and 

adults need us to continue with both passion and 

determination. 

   I am so very thankful that I was introduced to 

Kiwanis 18 years ago. Kiwanis has given me purpose, 

friendships, and more fun than I could have ever 

imagined. I encourage you to reach out to your 

Kiwanis family members and share the appreciation 

that you have for them during this season of 

gratitude. And don’t forget to share your Kiwanis 

story with a friend, family member, or acquaintance 

so they too can 

experience the 

purpose, friendships, 

and fun that this 

organization brings 

to our lives. Their 

lives would also be 

richer through being 

part of the Kiwanis 

family. 
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        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 
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Thanksgiving - Continued from page 1 


